

GRAMMAR

1- Complete Stefan's email. Use the verb in brackets in the present simple or present continuous.

Hi Thomas

My name's Stefan and I live (live) in Berlin. I go to the cinema sometimes, but I
¹ _____ (love) the theatre. What about you? ² _____ you
 _____ (prefer) the theatre or the cinema? I'm a student, but it's the summer
 holidays, so now I ³ _____ (not study) – I ⁴ _____ (work) in a
 café. I ⁵ _____ (want) some extra money because I'm going to visit
 Argentina next summer! I ⁶ _____ (not speak) Spanish very well, so I
⁷ _____ (have) some lessons. ⁸ _____ you _____
 (learn) any languages at the moment?

Write soon

Stefan

2- Underline the correct word or phrase.

Example: Most of my friends **has / have / are have** cars.

- 1 Why **you're using / are you using / you using** my phone?
- 2 Mike and Leila **no are working / aren't working / not working** today.
- 3 Listen! Someone **she's playing / playing / is playing** the piano.
- 4 I **don't know / doesn't know / not know** Eryk very well.
- 5 Where **works Blanca / Blanca works / does Blanca work**?
- 6 Colette **reads / read / does read** the news headlines every day.

3- Complete the sentences. Put the verb in brackets in the past simple or the past continuous.

Example: We drove (drive) to Liverpool last week.

- 1 It _____ (not snow) when I went to bed.
- 2 When _____ she _____ (pass) her driving test?
- 3 Silvana _____ (not come) to the theatre with us last night.
- 4 What _____ you _____ (do) at six o'clock last night?
- 5 I _____ (not study) when you rang.
- 6 Last year they _____ (buy) a new house.
- 7 We _____ (see) Rachel at the restaurant yesterday.
- 8 _____ Davide _____ (wear) his suit when you saw him?

4- Complete the sentences with who, which, or where.

Example: That's the man who works at the airport.

- 1 This is the hotel _____ we stayed.
- 2 A waiter is a person _____ serves you in a restaurant.
- 3 Pandas are animals _____ live in China.
- 4 A snack bar is a place _____ you can get a drink or a meal.
- 5 She's the girl _____ lives next door to my parents.
- 6 'Café' is a word _____ comes from the Spanish word 'cafetería'.

5- Complete the sentences. Use the correct form of going to and a verb from the box.

stay	pass	not finish	rain	not enjoy
travel	miss	not snow	do	

Example: You need an umbrella. It 's going to rain later.

- 1 How long _____ they _____ here in the UK?
- 2 Hurry up! We _____ the bus.
- 3 I don't want to go skiing. I know I _____ it.
- 4 Do you think Qianru _____ her exams?
- 5 It isn't very cold. It _____ tonight.
- 6 I _____ around South America one day.
- 7 What _____ you _____ when you leave school?
- 8 We _____ this report today. It's very late.

6- Complete the email. Put the verb in brackets in the present perfect or past simple.

Hi Darren

I've just received (just / receive) your email. Sorry to hear you aren't well. I hope you feel better soon. You ¹ _____ (be) really busy recently! ² _____ (you / plan) your holiday yet? In August, I ³ _____ (go) to Canada with my family again. We ⁴ _____ (go) there three times now! But this time, we ⁵ _____ (not stay) with my uncle in Toronto. Instead, we ⁶ _____ (hire) a car so we could visit different places. Then in October, Tanya and I ⁷ _____ (travel) around Morocco. ⁸ _____ (you / ever / go) there? It's a really interesting country.

Write soon!

Raoul

7- Complete the dialogues with *just*, *already*, or *yet*.

Example: **Tom** Have you finished that report yet?

Mo I've just typed the last page. I finished it a few minutes ago!

1 **Ana** I haven't emailed Yoshio ¹ _____. What about you?

Tim I've ² _____ sent him five emails!

2 **Bob** I've ³ _____ seen this film. I saw it at the cinema.

Jill Don't tell me what happens! I haven't seen it ⁴ _____!

3 **Jan** I've ⁵ _____ made some biscuits. Would you like one?

Li No, thanks. I'm not hungry. I've ⁶ _____ had lots to eat today.

VOCABULARY

8- Complete the sentences with the correct word.

Example: Sam never makes his bed in the morning.

does makes puts

1 Elena is _____ a cookery course at the local college.

doing making going

2 Paul _____ some mistakes in his homework.

did put made

3 Lunch is nearly ready. Can you _____ the table, Pete?

make lay put

4 Don't walk on the kitchen floor! I've just _____ it.

ironed made cleaned

5 Jaime forgot to do the _____, so there aren't any clean cups.

washing washing up shopping

6 Remember to _____ out the rubbish before you go to bed.

take make do

7 Don't leave your clothes on the floor. _____ them up.

leave pick find

9- Complete the airport words in the sentences.

Example: I said goodbye to Stefan in departures before his flight to Marseilles.

1 After the flight they went to **b**_____ reclaim to get their suitcases.

2 I can't carry all these bags. I need a **t**_____.

3 You can take the **l**_____ or the stairs to the next floor.

4 He had nothing to declare so he didn't stop at **c**_____.

5 They went through passport **c**_____ before they got on the plane.

6 Flight 0441 to Geneva leaves from **g**_____ number 18.

7 Which **t**_____ do international flights arrive at?

10- Underline the correct preposition.

Example: My desk is the one **between** / **on the left** / **near** the door.

- 1 Who's standing **behind** / **on the right** / **under** Jennie in the photo?
- 2 Who do you sit **next to** / **under** / **on** in your English class?
- 3 There's a TV **on** / **in front** / **between** the chair and the window.
- 4 This is a photo of my family. That's my sister **to** / **on** / **in** the middle.
- 5 My daughter has posters **between** / **on** / **in** the walls of her bedroom.
- 6 There's a big garden **in the middle** / **in front** / **behind** of our house.

READING**11- Read the article and tick (ü) A, B, or C.****The perfect picture**

Last autumn I was helping my sister to find a photographer for her wedding. I was looking at wedding photographs online when I saw my first sakura picture. Sakura, or cherry blossom, are light pink flowers that arrive in spring on cherry trees. The flowers are very beautiful, and very popular in wedding photos in Japan. In fact, the sakura flowers are very popular with everyone in Japan.

After my sister's wedding, I needed a quiet holiday. I decided to visit Tokyo and see the cherry blossom. I booked a week in a hotel at the end of April. I bought a new camera and searched online for the best places to look at the trees. I arrived safely and checked into my clean, comfortable hotel. I slept well and got ready for my first day of sakura photography.

Then the problems started. Although it was morning, when I arrived at Inokashira Park it was already very busy. Large families were having picnics. Couples were on dates. I couldn't get near to the trees. My pictures were a disaster. At the end of the day, I went back to my hotel feeling quite sad. But when I was looking at my photos that evening, I found one picture of a little boy looking at the flowers. He was laughing. It was a great picture.

The next day I returned to Inokashira Park but this time I only took pictures of people. I spoke to people who I thought looked interesting – people with colourful hats, or unusual hair, or nice faces – and I asked to take their picture with the flowers. I had fun and I met lots of friendly people. Now when I look at my sakura pictures, I remember the cherry blossom but I also remember the stories.

Read the article again and answer the questions.

- 1 What was the writer doing when he saw a sakura photo for the first time?

- 2 What do sakura flowers look like?

- 3 What did the writer buy before he travelled to Japan?

- 4 How did the writer sleep in Tokyo?

- 5 Which picture did the writer think was great?

LISTENING

12- Listen to two people talking about a business trip. Tick (ü) A, B, or C.

- 1 What are they doing on Monday afternoon?

A arriving in Oslo B arriving in Edinburgh C writing a report

- 2 Where are they working on Tuesday?

A in a hotel B in an office C in a café

- 3 Who is listening to the talk on Wednesday afternoon?

A the sales team B the UK team C the managers

- 4 What is the man doing on Thursday?

A a castle tour B a history tour C an art tour

- 5 Who told him about the tour?

A a work colleague B his friend C his dad

13- Listen to five conversations. What have the people just done? Match the conversations with the actions (A–G). There are two answers you don't need.

Conversation 1

A bought something online

Conversation 2

B made lunch

Conversation 3

C been to the supermarket

Conversation 4

D broken something

Conversation 5

E done the hoovering

F done English homework

G tidied the kitchen

WRITING

Write your profile for the Student Status website. Write about these things. (100–150 words)

- your personal details
- your job / studies
- your interests

[illegible]